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April 24, 2019
 
Dear Friends,
 
The Easter celebration was and is a joyous one because Easter is much more than one day a year.  In fact, for people who follow the Way of the risen Christ, Easter is every day.  God is always at work in the world, often underground and in the shadows bringing life out of death and hope where there seems to be none.  May Easter day be a beginning of new life for you and for the world.
 
Adult Education will resume this Sunday at 9:00 am in the Parlor focusing on the Gospel of Luke and how it may speak to our lives today.
 
The Great Courses meets on Wednesday at 9:30 am in the Parlor.  We will continue our discussion on “The History of the Bible: Making of the New Testament Canon.”  Join us!
 
The Book Group meets on Sunday, April 28th at 6:30 pm in the Parlor.  We will continue our discussion of the book, “The Art of Living” by Thich Nhat Hanh.  We will be looking at chapters 2 and 3.  All are invited to join us for discussion wherever the Spirit leads!
 
On Sunday, May 5th in worship, the Hot Cat Jazz Band will join us.  This always a energizing, joyful experience.  Invite friends, neighbors, family – and join us.
 
Following worship on May 5th, the Mission Committee is sponsoring a Mission Fair in the Fellowship Hall where several of the mission/outreach programs our congregation supports in the greater Suffield area and beyond will be available to share information and answer questions about their work.
 
I am so pleased to let you know that this Sunday worship, nine young people will enter the waters of baptism.  This is always a wonderful event in the life of both those individuals who are choosing to follow the Way of Jesus to be baptized and for our community of faith.  I hope you will be with us.  The Handbells will play; the Folk Group will sing “Follow Me,” and the Sanctuary Choir will sing the anthem, “You Are My Light.” 
 
I thought of the following, written by Meister Eckhart, as I was thinking about the young people who will be baptized this Sunday.  It’s for all of us, really.

A pear seed grows into a pear tree,
and a hazelnut seed grows into a hazelnut tree,
and a seed of God grows into God.
God does not ask anything else of you
but to let yourself go
and let God be God in you.
 
Peace be with you.
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